
 

 

Defense Security Service Compliance Report:  

Presidential Memorandum Federal Fleet Performance (May 24, 2011) 

In Executive Order 13514 of October 5, 2009, Federal Leadership in Environmental, 
Energy, and Economic Performance, the President set a goal of reducing petroleum use in 
the Federal fleet.  In order to provide guidance to executive departments and agencies 
(agencies) to help achieve the Administration's Federal fleet performance goals, and to 
ensure that agencies are in compliance with Executive Order 13514, the President directed 
in part the following: 

Pursuant to motor vehicle management regulations, set forth at 41 C.F.R. 102-
34.50, executive fleets are required to achieve maximum fuel efficiency; be limited 
in motor vehicle body size, engine size, and optional equipment to what is essential 
to meet agency mission; and be midsize or smaller sedans, except where larger 
sedans are essential to the agency mission.  Within 180 days of the date of this 
memorandum, any executive fleet vehicles that are larger than a midsize sedan or 
do not comply with alternative fueled vehicle requirements must be disclosed on 
agency websites.  

In compliance with the above requirement, DSS has identified the inventory of one (1) 
fleet vehicle, which meets the description of executive vehicles that are larger than a 
midsize sedan or do not comply with alternative fueled vehicle requirements, thus 
disclosing to the public the required information. 

Executive Fleet Summary Report  

Defense Security Service - FY2011 
Location: Vehicle: (Year 

Make Model) 
Fuel Type: Quantity 

Headquarters Operations; 
Russell Knox Building @ 
Marine Corps Base Quantico 

2011 Dodge 
Caravan 

Ethanol/Unleaded 
Gas Flex Fuel 

1 

 
 
 
 
 


